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       Oct 2020

Clerk to the Parish Council 
MINUTES

Extraordinary meeting of Munslow PC held remotely via Zoom on Thursday 22nd October 2020.

Present ; Barbara Archer (Chair) Linda Charie , Val Fotheringham , Buster Evans , David Marston, Ed Povey , Mike Kelly , Chris Meeson.

1. Public Forum (limited to 15 minutes) members of the public may raise any issues with the Council during the public forum but not during the Council meeting unless invited to do so by the Chairman. Members of the public can join the meeting via ZOOM but cannot participate in the meeting once the public session is completed. Contact the Clerk for further info on joining the meeting. NO PUBLIC PRESENT
2.
Apologies for absence.   NONE
3. Declarations of Interest.
Declarations of Interest - Members are requested to declare any personal and/or prejudicial interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the terms of the Local Authorities (Model Code of Conduct) (England) Order 2001 issued under Section 51 Local Government Act 2000 as follows:
1. Declarations of personal interests  NONE
2. Declarations of prejudicial interests NONE
4. Approval of the minutes from meeting held on 1st October 2020
       Prop B.Evans 2nd C. Meeson APPROVED
5. Highways - Speeding

(a) To review a report from the Chair of recent meeting with Highways on 13th October

(b) To review and agree a way forward
The Chair reported on the recent meeting held with David Gradwell & Kevin Aitkins from Shropshire Highways ,

On 13th October, Clive, Cecilia, Linda and myself met up with David Gradwell and Kevin Aitken from Shropshire Highways.

As we all know, our problems are with the speeding traffic through our villages.

Our first priority was to get the 30mph speed through Aston Munslow recognised. 

Just to recap.


In June 2009 the speed limit through Aston Munslow was changed from 40mph to 


30mph. On 10th June 2009 a TRO (Traffic Regulation Order) was issued stating the change 
of speed.


However, according to the Police, Shropshire Council did not install enough road 


engineering for them to recognise the new speed and therefore say that the 30mile limit 


cannot be enforced.

Today, having met with the Council officers, we have 3 actions we hope to get in place as a start to try to reduce the speed of the traffic and get the speed through Aston Munslow recognised as 30mph.

1.1. To erect a VAS (vehicle activation sign) at the entrance to Aston Munslow coming from the direction of Munslow. We have one already at the entrance of the village coming from Diddlebury.

2.  
 For Shropshire Council to finish painting the 30mph signs on the road to correspond with 



the repeater signs. At the moment we have very small signs on the road which are to 


advise them where to put them. Hopefully they will also do this in Munslow if Munslow 


already have small signs painted on the road.

3.
Shropshire Council will look into possibly replacing the small repeater signs with ones with 
a yellow background which will make them more noticeable.

Decisions Required
The reason for calling this meeting is to discuss with you the Vas sign for Aston Munslow.

We will also need to think about whether we wish to have VAS signs for our other villages

A point to think about is that if we go for the necessary one at Aston Munslow in order to get the speed recognised, we will then have a chance to see how much effect it has on the slowing of the traffic. If it is good, then perhaps we can budget for others in the Parish.

Report Ends.

The Council then debated the issues.

The Clerk had prepared a costing for supplying a VAS sign  from TWM which would also supply data on the speed of traffic. Grant money could be available via the PCC but this could be oversubscribed for this financial year. 

Council debated the issues at length ,concerns were expressed over costs  and also if the Police would then enforce the 30mph. The Chair would write to Mr Booth from the Police Speedwatch and ask for confirmation that if certain TRO improvements were put in place that the police would enforce the 30mph limit. Chair agreed she would do this tomorrow.

It was felt that a working group should be set up urgently to try and consider various options for reducing speeding which could include VAS , Village Gateway and other initiatives not yet considered and also trying to enhance the appearance of the entrances to  villages . 

Cllrs Povey , Charie , Fotheringham & Kelly volunteered to form a Sub Group who would meet urgently and then report back to Council on the 5th Nov.


Next meeting  5th November 2020. 

